Prime Minister

MP for Mt Albert

Minister for Arts, Culture & Heritage
Minister for National Security & Intelligence

Minister for Child Poverty Reduction



14 May 2018

Rt Hon Winston Peters
Deputy Prime Minister
Executive Wing
PARLIAMENT BUILDINGS

Dear Winston,

Working arrangements during absence of Prime Minister

As you know, I intend to take a leave of absence this year for a period of six weeks. Thank you for agreeing to be Acting Prime Minister during that time.

The arrangements during this time will be the same as they would during any other period in which I am away and you are Acting Prime Minister, but as there has been some public interest in this particular period, I am setting the arrangements out in a letter, to be published on the Beehive website.

As Acting Prime Minister, you will exercise the functions and powers of the Prime Minister, in consultation with me where appropriate, particularly where matters of significant political, strategic or public interest, or national security arise. I will continue to receive Cabinet and Cabinet committee papers. You will manage the day-to-day business of the government, including:

- chairing Cabinet and the Cabinet committees usually chaired by me (Appointments and Honours Committee, Cabinet Business Committee and Cabinet Priorities Committee). Agendas for the meetings will be managed between my office and the Cabinet Office in the usual way;
- engaging with and directing officials from the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet;
- overseeing the government's policy programme;
- answering questions directed at the Prime Minister in the House and responding to media inquiries, Official Information Act requests and other correspondence; and
- attending official engagements.



My Chief of Staff, Mike Munro, and staff in the Office of the Prime Minister will support you in your role as Acting Prime Minister, as will officials in the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet, including the Cabinet Office.

Thank you again for your support,

Yours sincerely,

Rt Hon Jacinda Ardern

Prime Minister

cc: Mike Munro, Chief of Staff, Office of the Prime Minister

Andrew Kibblewhite, Chief Executive, DPMC

Michael Webster, Cabinet Secretary